MANGHAM BAPTIST CHURCH AUGUST 2017 NEWSLETTER

Rick Aultman—Pastor



FROM THE PASTOR

Well, July is almost gone and August is on its way. Sometimes we are so busy in the summer that the time seems to just fly by. So here is a "recap" of our summer, so far. In June, our kids took a little trip to Sherman, Texas to "Centri-Kid". They learned a lot and had fun growing in the Lord. Our youth group went to Marshall, Texas for "CrossCamp" last week and have come home energized to walk with Jesus and serve our Lord. Vacation Bible School has been a huge success. We have had lots of little children from our community come to our church to learn about the love of God in Christ Jesus. And lest we forget, we went on mission to West Fork, Arkansas a few weeks back, to share the message of Christ with the people in that small northwest Arkansas town.

We have been able to minister to people of different ages and from various walks of life. We have seen people come to know Jesus as Lord and seen Christians recommitting their life to a renewed walk with their Savior. As pastor, it is my privilege to be a part of a church that is alive and offers life to others. I would like to say to our entire church family, "Thank you, for making the ministry to others possible. Through your prayers, giving and support, we have been able to reach out to others in a significant way this summer."

As summer winds down, we will turn our attention to ministering in and around our community in such a way that the whole town of Mangham will have no doubt that Jesus is Lord at Mangham Baptist Church.

Believing and Belonging, Bro Rick

Remember to pick up your August 2017 Birthday Calendar.

Thank you to all who did so much to make this year's Vacation Bible School a huge success.



August 6th – Melissa Duckworth – Elizabeth Butler August 13th – Rachel Gandy – T.J. Thompson August 20th – Jean Aultman – Danielle Roshto August 27th – Judy Gilley – Jeannie Deere



August 6th – Lori Guthrie – Jessica McKay

August 13th – Wendi Chevalier – Jan Butler

August 20th – Kelli White – Krystal Fleming –

Ann Payne

August 27th – Andrea Spruell – Melissa Duckworth

MacKenzie Burns

Items for Samaritan's Purse for August - School supplies: Wide rule paper, Pencils, Crayons, Erasers and Sharpeners. We also need more wash cloths and bar soap. We are only about a third of the way to our goal.

MANGHAM BAPTIST CHURCH
P O BOX 8
MANGHAM, LA 71259
248 - 2634 IN GOD WE TRUST
JULY 2017 NEWSLETTER

Upcoming Events

Love Offering - During morning service of August 6th, we will receive a love offering for David and Jamie Rhymes to help with expenses as they serve in Africa.

Prayer Walk-We will take part in a prayer walk around our school on Tuesday, August 15, at 6:30 pm. We will park in the school parking lot on the corner of Hixon and Main and prayer walk around the Jr. High and High School and then go to Mangham Elementary, unless we are prohibited by construction.

Quarterly Church Meeting- Our quarterly business meeting and fellowship will be held on August 27th at the Richland Baptist Encampment. The fellowship will include swimming, frisbee golf, fishing, volleyball, and talking in the shade. The pool will open at 4pm and we will eat at 6. Burgers will be served and you can bring any dessert that you would like to share with others. Our business meeting will begin after we have eaten and we will have an opportunity to make a donation to our youth group who will be serving us.